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Dear 

Re: Dementia screening in patients with Down’s Syndrome

I would like to inform you that due to the high prevalence rate of early onset dementia in this client group,  the Westminster Learning Disability Partnership is about to start a screening programme.  This will entail a psychological baseline assessment, age 30 upwards and a follow up test on a bi-annual basis.  
We will target people in Residential Settings first and then approach people with Down’s Syndrome living with their carers.
As you are aware dementia is difficult to diagnose, therefore we are advising support staff to monitor signs of hypothyroidism, sensory impairments, changes in behaviour and deterioration in cognitive ability.  We will be using the process of health action planning to monitor this, advising support staff to inform you of any changes as part of the annual health check (Local Enhanced Scheme).  We will of course inform you of potential diagnosis of dementia.  In case you have any queries with regards to this programme, please do not hesitate to contact me.            

Yours sincerely 

Stephan Brusch

Service Development Manager 
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